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2016 Senior Calendar of Activities

Cap and Gowns – Should have been ordered through Stanley Graduation Services after  class meeting in October.  Their address and phone number are as follows:


Stanley Graduation Services


14830 Bristol Park Boulevard


Edmond, OK 73013


Phone:  405-607-4343


Or you can call Jostens at 1-800-567-8367 to order.

March 28 and 29, 2016 – Announcements delivered – Front Foyer 9:35 a.m.-1:00 p.m.  If an order has not already been paid in full, the balance is due at this time.  Cash and credit cards are the only form of payment accepted at time of delivery.
April 23, 2016 – Jr./Sr. Prom

April 21, 2016 – Caps and Gowns Handed Out – 6:00 p.m. – Freshman Academy Cafeteria – If not already paid in full, you will have to pay the remaining balance.  Cash and credit cards are the only form of payment accepted at time of delivery.
April 21, 2016 – Senior Robing/Recognition Ceremony – 7:00 p.m. – Auditorium

What is a Robing/Recognition Ceremony?  This is a question asked each spring so I will try to give you an explanation.  The Robing is the first time caps and gowns are handed out to the seniors.  It is an opportunity for someone of importance, in the senior’s life, to help them put on their cap and gown for the first time.  The senior asks the individual(s) they want to robe them to be present.  The person selected might be their parents, grandparents, sibling, coach, teacher, or other person they feel has had a significant influence on their life.  The senior and the person(s) robing the senior line up in the hall to walk into the auditorium together.  We have a very short program, after which we begin calling the seniors and the person(s) robing the senior to the stage a row at a time.  You are asked return to your seat and the process continues with the next row until all participants have had the opportunity to be robed.  The Recognition part of the program is done while the senior is on stage.  The senior’s name and person robbing them will be announced followed by the three (3) most important accomplishments of the senior.  These accomplishments do not have to be school related; they might have to do with accomplishments in scouting, at a job, as well as other items of importance to the individual student.  A professional photographer will be at the event to take pictures as the senior is robed.   After the ceremony is complete, everyone is invited to come on stage and take all the group pictures they would like to take.  Often, this is the only opportunity or time when you are able to get pictures of your son/daughter and his/her friends in their cap and gown.
Appropriate Dress for this Activity:
Slacks, Skirts and Tops or Dresses for the Girls








Slacks or nice jeans for the Guys
Shorts, tank tops and very casual dress is not appropriate dress for this activity.
May 15, 2016 - Baccalaureate – Memorial High School Auditorium – 4:00 p.m.
May 20, 2016 – 
Brunch (For Senior Students Only) – UCO Ballroom   11:00 a.m.
NOTE:  All students attending must ride the bus to and from the brunch.  Buses will load outside the gym at 10:30 a.m. and return immediately after the brunch for practice



Cost:  $20 NOTE:  The cost for the brunch includes all 

expenses we incur for this function - not simply food.
**Tickets sold in the finance office April 25- May 11

May 20, 2016 - Graduation Practice – Siberian Gym North High School, Time 1:00-2:00 p.m.

 Please be in the gym no later than 12:45 p.m.
May 21, 2016 
Graduation – Cox Convention Center – 6:00 p.m. 






   Seniors must be in the line-up room by 5:00 p.m.
The Cox Center will open one (1) hour before the beginning of the graduation processional.  Seating is on a first come, first serve basis.  No tickets are necessary to attend graduation.
Appropriate Dress for the Brunch:  
Dresses, skirts and tops, slacks for the girls.  Slacks and sport shirts for the guys.  Seniors should come to practice in the clothes they will be wearing to the luncheon because there is not enough time to change between the two activities.  Shorts, tank tops and very casual attire is not appropriate dress for this activity.
Appropriate Dress for Graduation:
Girls: Dresses or skirts and tops are preferred.  Dress slacks are ok.  No jeans.

Comfortable foot wear for walking is suggested.  No tennis shoes or flip flops permitted.

Guys:  Slacks and collared shirt. Tie optional but does make pictures look nicer.  No jeans.  Comfortable foot wear for walking is suggested.  No tennis shoes, flip flops or open toed shoes permitted.
Anyone not adhering to the appropriate dress will not be allowed to walk across the stage.
NOTES:
1. All dates, costs, etc. are approximate and subject to change.
2. Cords, cowls, and medallions worn with cap and gowns at graduation must have been preapproved by the administration.  Graduates may wear only one preapproved cowl at graduation.  No flowers, jewelry, etc. may be worn on the outside of the gown or on the cap of the graduate.  No decorating of caps allowed.

If a graduate is wearing something not approved, they will be asked to remove it.  If they put it back on, they may be removed from the line before walking across the stage.  If you need to know if something has been preapproved, please send an email to dee.wallar@edmondschools.net.  Please include EPSK12 and Senior Info in the Subject Line.
The following are approved cords, cowls and medallions to be worn at graduation.

Cords – National Merit Semi Finalist, Oklahoma Academic Scholar, AP Scholar, and Vo-Tech Honor Society 

Cowls - Valedictorian/Salutatorian, National Honor Society and Air Force ROTC Honor Society

Medallion – Mu Alpha Theta and Academic All State

3. If you need additional information please feel free to email me at dee.wallar@edmondschools.net.  I will get a reply to you as soon as possible. 
(

